-----Original Message-----
From: rgilbert@ifsa.com.au [mailto:rgilbert@ifsa.com.au] 
Sent: Tuesday, 19 August 2003 11:24 AM
To: Bailey, Phillip (SEN)
Subject: Life Office Imputation Rules ? TLAB7 - IFSA submission


 Dear Phillip 

Further to your email of 15 August 2003 I am writing to advise that IFSA supports the provisions introduced in TLAB7 to include imputation rules for life insurance companies. The rules were developed in full consultation with IFSA and are necessary to provide an imputation regime appropriate to the circumstances of life insurance companies. Life insurance companies differ from most other companies in that some taxable income is paid on behalf of policyholders and the life company represents the final taxing point, whereas other income is treated as being available for distribution to individual shareholders in the same way as for other corporate entities. 

The provisions in TLAB7 simplify the existing imputation provisions. These changes have full industry support. The new rules also clarify and tidy up other existing provisions  - again these changes are necessary and have industry support. These changes remove elements of uncertainty that have been of concern under the old provisions. 

The provisions introduced do not cover all the issues arising, and these somewhat complex residual issues were not able to be dealt with in the time available. IFSA is in discussion with Treasury on further technical amendments, but these do not affect the validity of the provisions in TLAB,7 and should not hold up passage of the TLAB7 provisions which are needed for companies to have certainty on their tax arrangements.
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